
Jefferson County Master Gardener Volunteer Association 

Minutes of the November 12, 2015 Meeting 

 

1. The meeting was called to order by president Frankie F. A motion was made to approve the 

October minutes. The motion was made, seconded and approved by the membership. 

 

2. The October Treasurer’s Report was presented by Treasurer Barbara S. A motion to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report was made and seconded, then approved by the membership. Reminder that 

MG dues were due in September, they are $10 as before. Please turn them in to Barb. 

 

3. The WIMGA Representative Report was presented by Diane K. the WIMGA newsletter will be 

starting to use articles written from the different associations. We will be asked once a year for 

a contribution, but can send one in at any time. Details about the format, length, etc. will be 

coming out in the future. 

• There has been no one who has volunteered to work on the WIMGA website to date. Still 

looking for people to come forward to volunteer. 

• There is an at-large WIMGA position available and no one has come forward to be 

nominated. There is information in the September WIMGA newsletter as to what is needed. 

The deadline is December 7. 

• The WIMGA dues are no longer part of the level 1 training fees. It is expected that each 

association and/or facilitator will determine how this will be done within their group. 
 

4. The Agricultural Report was presented by Lavern G. There will be an informational meeting on 

December 14, 2015 for Jefferson County Level 1 Master Gardener Training. 

 

5. Report from Executive Committee Meeting was presented by Frankie F. A Questionnaire and 

project schedule will be made available soon. 

 

6. Jefferson Winter Farmer Market will be held at the VFW Post 1420 S Rockwell Street on 

Saturday November 28, 2015 from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. There will be Master Gardener display info 

on level 1 training and a hands on mini craft. Anyone wanting to volunteer for this event please 

contact Sharon S. 

 

7. Fort Atkinson Winter Farmer Market will be held in Fort Atkinson at the Soulful Toad, First 

Congregational Church, and The Fort Atkinson Club on Saturday December 5, 2015 from 9 a.m. 

to 3 p.m. For more information please contact Sue K. 

 

A Motion to Adjourn was made and seconded 

 

Support Time: 30 minutes 

Education: 1 hour 

 



A Special thank you to Meg Kelly from High Meadow Farm in Johnson Creek and Anne 

Drehfal from Regenerative Roots in Jefferson. They spoke about their farms, how they 

became interested in farming and becoming part of the CSA Coalition. 

 

In Attendance:  Dennis B, Shirley B, Bev D,  Jo C, Bob D, Judy F, Lavern G, Dee H, Sue K, Diane K, 

Michele M, Rita N, Bobbie R,  Barb S, Deb S, Sue S, Gloria S, Maggie S, Sharon S, Vicki S, Anne S, 

Tina V, Audray W, Sue W,  

 

 

Next Meeting January 14, 2016 at 6:45; Board Meeting at 6:00 

 

 


